
Appendix 2 

 
Recommendation 1 - Low Emission Zones 
 
This Council considers applying to Worcestershire County Council for certain 
roads to be made low emission zone roads therefore limiting access to certain 
types of vehicles which reduce air quality.  Specifically, the Task Group believe 
the following roads/areas should be low emission due to high NO2 levels:  

� Approximately a 2 mile radius around Bromsgrove town centre  
� A38 Bypass in Rubery 
� All roads in Rubery with a weight restriction 
� A456 in Hagley 
� A491 in Hagley 

 
Initially, the Cabinet resolved that this recommendation be deferred until further 
information was available regarding the results of the scheme which is shortly to 
be introduced in London. The Cabinet felt they did not have enough information 
regarding how such a scheme would operate in practice and how the results 
would be monitored. In addition it was felt that the impact on the surrounding 
road network as a result of motorists attempting to avoid the Low Emission 
Zones could make the situation worse.  
 
However, Members of the former Scrutiny Steering Board questioned how the 
Cabinet could come to that conclusion with no supporting evidence and therefore 
requested the Cabinet to reconsider its response. 
 
The Cabinet did reconsider its response in March 2008 and agreed: 
“that the relevant Portfolio Holder, in conjunction with the Chairman of the Air 
Quality Task Group (should the Task Group Chairman so wish), take this matter 
forward with the appropriate officers of the County Council…” 
 


